LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

MINUTES
Council Chamber
June 30, 2010
CONVENE: 1:30 p.m.
PRESENT:

Councilmember Gladys C. Baisa, Chair
Councilmember Michael J. Molina, Vice-Chair
Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, Member (arr. at 1:32 p.m.)
Councilmember Danny A. Mateo, Member
Councilmember Bill Kauakea Medeiros, Member
Councilmember Wayne K. Nishiki, Member (arr. at 1:31 p.m.)
Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla, Member
Councilmember Michael P. Victorino, Member

EXCUSED:

Councilmember Sol P. Kaho'ohalahala, Member

STAFF:

Carla Nakata, Legislative Attorney
Pauline Martins, Committee Secretary
Lei Kihm, Executive Assistant to Councilmember Medeiros

ADMIN.:

James Giroux, Deputy Corporation Counsel, Department of the Corporation
Counsel
Ann Cua, Deputy Director, Department of Planning
Clayton Yoshida, Planning Program Administrator, Current Planning
Division, Department of Planning

OTHERS:

Carolyn Moore, Principal, Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School
Raymond Kokubun
Cindy Hanscam
Roland Hara
Jacob Hara, former student, Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School
Ryan Hanscam, former student, Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School
Noel Kuraya
Rory Frampton
Allen Duarte
Joseph Duarte
Geraldine Duarte
Grant Chun, Vice President, A & B Properties, Inc.
Raymond Cabebe, Planner, Chris Hart & Partners, Inc.

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

June 30, 2010

Plus (2) other people
PRESS:

Akalat Maui Community Television, Inc.

CHAIR BAISA:
.(gavel). . . Will the meeting of the Land Use Committee, please come to order.
Chair will note that it is 1:30 and we're right on the dot. Thank you very much for being here
on time. Chair would like to note that we have a quorum present this afternoon. It is the
afternoon of June 30, 2010. Before we get started, I would ask everyone in the gallery and in
the room if you have a noise-making device, would you please put it on the silent mode, please.
So we won't have any disruptions during our meeting. I'd like to make some introductions
today. Of course, I'm the Land Use Committee Chair, Gladys Baisa. And my Committee
Voting Members that are present this afternoon and we are all Voting Members of this
committee. My Vice-Chair, Mike Molina.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. Our Council Chair and a Member of this Committee, Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We would also like to welcome Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And we also have Councilmember Wayne Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Hi.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We have Member Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And Member Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Excused is Member Sol Kaho'ohalahala. And I believe Member
Johnson should be joining us shortly. Also with us today, we have from the Department of
Corporation Counsel, we have Deputy Corporation Counsel James Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And from the Department of Planning, we have the Deputy
Planning Director, Ann Cua.
MS. CUA: Good morning... good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And we also have with her, Mr. Clayton Yoshida, the Planning Program
Administrator from the Department of Planning.
MR. YOHSIDA: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Welcome. We also have with me, my Staff. I have my Secretary, Pauline Martins,
who is the Committee Secretary. And we have Carla Nakata, the Legislative Attorney. Also
with us from the Executive Branch, we have Deputy Mike Miyamoto, the Deputy Director of
Public Works, and he is on call and we'll be talking about that in a little bit to see if we need to
get him down here for Land Use 30. And for Land Use 35, we have, again, Mike will be on
call or he may be coming. Well, he's either going to be on call or coming. For Land Use 30,
we have three of the property owners. We have Allen Duarte, Joseph Duarte and we also have
Geraldine Duarte. They're here. We have Raymond Cabebe, the Planner with Chris Hart &
Partners, Inc. And for Land Use 35, we have Carolyn Moore, the Principal of Doris Todd
Memorial Christian Day School. We have Grant Chun, Vice President of A&B Properties.
Not here yet, but he'll probably be joining us. And again, Mr. Raymond Cabebe will be
handling this. He's the Planner with Chris Hart & Partners. Members, in a moment we will be
accepting public testimony, starting in a few minutes. Those wishing to testify should sign up
at the table set up in the lobby. Testimony will be limited to three minutes. The yellow light
will indicate that you have 30 seconds remaining and should begin to conclude. Testifiers are
requested to state their name for the record and to indicate who they are representing if that is
applicable. If you're just representing yourself, that's fine too. Members, we have two items
on our agenda today. Land Use 30, which is a Community Plan Amendment, a District
Boundary Amendment and a Change in Zoning for the Duarte family in Wailuku. Land
Use 35, the Community Plan Amendment, District Boundary Amendment and Change in
Zoning for Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School in Pala. Members, with no objection,
we will now accept public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a number of people who have signed up to testify today. Our first testifier
will be Carolyn Moore, and Ms. Moore will be followed by Raymond Kokubun. Ms. Moore, if
you'd please come to the podium. Chair would also like to note the presence of Member
Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Ms. Moore, proceed.
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. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. MOORE: Good afternoon. My name is Carolyn Moore and I'm here on behalf of Doris Todd
Memorial Christian School. I've been the principal of the school for 25 years which is a very
long time, and I've seen a lot of changes in the Paia community. Since 1961 or '62, our school
has been leasing the property that we're on from A&B Properties and we were leasing it for a
dollar a year until 1996 when we negotiated a long-term lease with A&B for 45 years, and we
are currently paying over $700 a month in rent, a very nominal rent for the amount of property
that we have. We have a long-range facilities plan and on our long-range facilities plan, we've
completed a good part of it and have constructed nine new classrooms since 2001. The
foundations in Hawaii and generous donors made that possible. And when we were going
through this, the foundations talked to us about the possibility of our purchasing the land from
A&B so we began talking to those in A&B and arranged with them back in 2004 actually to
proceed with the purchase of the property. But in order to do that, the land has to be rezoned
and then subdivided. So we have been in this process of getting the land rezoned for a long
time. Your approval of this will enable us to proceed with our building plans and also just
improving our campus facilities. We really appreciate your time and are very grateful for all
that you do for our community. I know that your, your job probably is not always as
appreciated as it should be but we do appreciate it. And I have to say while I'm here although
it's not related that we greatly appreciate the flashing lights at the crosswalk and the speed sign
down below. It has really made a difference in how everyone drives through the community.
There's still a few that disregard every sign, but for the most part, it has really slowed traffic
down. So thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Moore. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You said that for you to purchase this land that it would need to be
rezoned and subdivided. Explain that. Is this a parcel of a bigger parcel and this condition was
placed on you by the seller?
MS. MOORE: Actually, the land that we occupy actually has three parcels of land. Two of them are
not part of larger parcels but one of them is part of a huge parcel of land and it extends all the
way up to the old Maui High, so it's huge and it's zoned Ag, and we have a lot of, well, we
have our parking lot, our...one of our playing fields and some of our new classrooms are
located on that parcel. So the idea is to combine all of the parcels into one intact parcel of
property, and in order to do that, that big parcel, especially, has to be rezoned and then they
would subdivide it. Does that answer your question?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I guess, not really.
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MS. MOORE: ... (Laughter)... Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The, the big parcel that is to be rezoned is now in Ag?
MS. MOORE: They're only, we're only asking to rezone the part that would come to us, not the rest
of it.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, okay.
MS. MOORE: Just our part.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And...
MS. MOORE: So it would need to be cut out of that big parcel.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You're going to, you're going to create a separate subdivision -MS. MOORE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --from these three parcels.
MS. MOORE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And, and then, let me see, you're going to subdivide it and
then you're going to rezone specifically those three parcels for...to Public/Quasi-Public.
MS. MOORE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
MS. MOORE: That's the request.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you very much.
MS. MOORE: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for the testifier? And we will be talking more about this
issue that Member Nishiki has raised as the meeting progresses. Thank, thank you very much.
MS. MOORE: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: The next testifier is Raymond Kokubun and he'll be followed by Cindy Hanscam.
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MR. KOKUBUN: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa and Members of the Land Use Committee meeting. I
see some familiar faces. I'm representing Doris Todd School and I'm a retired County
employee. I worked with the County for 37 years...27 years and served two years as the
Deputy Director of Personnel Services, and 13 years, the last 13 years as the Director of
Personnel Services. I have three children, Michael, Kristen and David. Each of them attended
Doris Todd for eight years. As a parent, I've experienced firsthand how my children were
provided with good academics, a love for God and our country, strong moral character, all
modeled under a loving and safe environment. I grew up in Paia and remember well when
Dr. Todd, Dr. and...Dr. Ed Todd and Mrs. Todd moved the school to Paia in 1961. At that time,
HC&S was going out of the housing business. During that, during that time, the plantation
removers were...the plantation workers were moving out of the villages to an area in Kahului
called "Dream City", because it was a dream for every plantation worker to own their own
home. Paia was becoming a ghost town and the hippies were starting to move in because of the
desirable rent, you know. And it was under these conditions that Doris Todd School had its
start in Paia, becoming a welcomed addition to the economic outlook and the moral fiber of the
Paia community. In other words, when people were moving out, Doris Todd School was
moving in, so it really helped us. My association with the school is not only as a parent but as a
school board member as well. I've been a member of the Doris Todd School Board for 23
years, even before my children were born. During that time, I've seen the school grow into the
exemplary educational institution it is today. Several years ago, the school completed the first
phase of its capital campaign with the generous help of the Hawaii Foundation, the school
family and especially the generous time and talents of Mr. Johnny Baldwin, who unfortunately
passed away last year. Through the generous assistance of these people, the school was able to
complete nine new classrooms at a cost of over $2 million. The school is looking forward to
the next phase of its capital campaign in which we plan to build a new library and computer
lab. Also the school added a great band program about three years ago. Many of you know the
reputation of band instructor Mr. Noel Kuraya and the Iao School Band. Upon his retirement
from Iao School, Mr. Kuraya generously brought his expertise to Doris Todd School.
Academically, Doris Todd does very well. According to recent Stanford tests, which was
released recently, Doris Todd students scored from anywhere from 10 to 20 percent above the
national average from kindergarten to eighth grade. The school represents Maui's diverse
demographic population and has recently more than doubled its financial scholarships to
$45,000, which for a small school like ours and a small budget is quite a sizeable sum.
CHAIR BAISA: Excuse me, Mr. Kokubun -MR. KOKUBUN: Yes?
CHAIR BAISA: --can you wrap it up, please.
MR. KOKUBUN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
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MR. KOKUBUN: Will do. Okay. Again, you know, the school is looking forward to purchasing the
property it has been leasing from A&B since 1961. A&B has generously agreed to sell the
property and your favorable action on the zoning issues today will make that a reality. Thank
you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none,
Mr. Kokubun, thank you.
MR. KOKUBUN: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Cindy Hanscam, and she'll be followed by Roland Hara.
MS. HANSCAM: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa and Members of the County Council. Good afternoon
again. My name is Cindy Hanscam, I'm formerly Cindy Nagata of Paia. I'm speaking to
support the approval of this land use zoning request that Doris Todd has put before you, and I
am representing myself. I am an alumni of Doris Todd School and also a parent of three
children who have attended the school, one's still attending. The school has provided me and
my family with a solid education and a foundation of good values and morals that will forever
guide me as I go throughout my life. And Doris Todd has been a launching pad for many of our
leaders in our community today and an outstanding citizens, so it is a great institution within
our community. Personally, I went on to college. I worked at a great bank on Oahu, came back
and ran our family business until couple of years ago when my Mom decided to retire. Then I
went on to a new and exciting career as a registered nurse at, now at Maui Memorial Medical
Center. Doris Todd, I know, is a highly respected institution in our community. Because again,
it provides the quality education and teaching of good moral values that we all would love our
children to have. The community is very important to our school, and it does reflect the
Hawaiian value, value system that we still all cherish or want again for our families. And those
guiding principles of kokua-help, laulima-cooperation, kuleana-responsibility, lokahi-harmony,
ike'e-recognition, ohana-family, pono-to make things right, and aloha-love and affection. So
with your approval of the request that's before you today, you can help ensure that this school
will be preserved for our future generations to enjoy and to take part of. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Any questions for our testifier? Just a comment, Ms. Nagata. It's really nice to have
you here this afternoon.
MS. HANSCAM: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Even though, you're part of the Paia history.
MS. HANSCAM: Yeah, I think
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CHAIR BAISA: Nagata, Store was very famous for many, many years. My history with Doris Todd is
I lived across the street the first seven years of my life.
MS. HANSCAM: Right. Yeah, I know we have some other alumni here too. So I won't mention his
name.
CHAIR BAISA: So many of us have Paia roots. Thank you.
MS. HANSCAM: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: No, no questions. Thank you. Our next testifier is Roland Hara. And Mr. Hara will
be followed by Jacob Hara.
MR. R. HARA: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa and Members of the County Council. My name is
Roland Hara and I would like to add my support for the three requests by Doris Todd Memorial
Christian School. I am a former parent at Doris Todd Christian School, in fact, I have been a
parent at the school for 20 years since all of my four children have gone through the school.
And my youngest just graduated this past May. And even more so, my wife and I have also
attended this school so we have a long history with this school. Needless to say, the school has
greatly impacted my children and they have all excelled academically, emotionally, physically,
socially and spiritually. I know of no other schools that has provided the kind of education that
Doris Todd Christian School has, no other school. And with their new classrooms and the
property on which these classrooms reside, I know that they will continue to provide the
children of Maui with a well-rounded education, and that's why I'm here because I would like
to ask of you to approve the zoning request so that the educational excellence that Doris Todd,
that the Doris Todd Christian School provides can continue. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Hara? Seeing none, thank you. And I
sense a family resemblance to the next testifier, Jacob Hara. And Jacob will be followed by
Ryan Hanscam. Good afternoon.
MR. J. HARA: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa and Members of the County Council. My name is Jacob
Hara and I too would like to add my support for the three requests by Doris Todd Memorial
Christian School. I am a former student of Doris Todd Christian School and I just graduated
from the school this past May. I am the last of my four siblings in my family who have gone to
this school. We all know how much this school has benefited us. My two older siblings have
gone to Seabury and to college and they have done very well. Because of the solid foundation
that Doris Todd has given them, I feel that I too can go onto high school with confidence. I feel
privileged that I got to experience the new classrooms that they built before graduating. I
would like to see more kids experience what I have experienced at Doris Todd. Would you
please approve the zoning requests so that other kids can experience what I experienced?
Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, questions for Jacob? None. Thank you very much. Our
next testifier will be Ryan Hanscam, and Rory Frampton will follow him. Good afternoon.
MR. HANSCAM: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa and Members of the County Council. My name is
Ryan Hanscam and I'd like to support the three requests by Doris Todd School. I am a
former student of Doris Todd Christian School and I will be a freshman at Baldwin High
School next year. I have attended Doris Todd from Grades K thru eight, like many
members of my family, including my mom, my aunty, uncle, cousins and brothers. Most
of my family used the same classrooms for many years. But I got to enjoy the new
classrooms that Doris Todd has had. The new classrooms are used for homeroom classes
like math, reading, science, but the old ones are used for smaller classes like band and
computer class. I think Doris Todd has prepared me very well for high school. Doris Todd
has been renting the land for over 50 years, but now the school can buy the land if you
approve the zoning requests. I am thankful for Doris Todd and I ask you to support
this...the school. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, any questions for our testifier? Seeing none,
thank you. And our next testifier will be Rory Frampton, and following Mr. Frampton will
be Noel Kuraya. Good afternoon.
MR. FRAMPTON: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa and Members of the Committee. My name is
Rory Frampton. I'm here testifying on behalf of myself, and speaking in support of the
Duarte family request, LU-30. I've known the Duarte family for well over 30 years. I was
a classmate of Allen's at St. Anthony's and was fortunate enough, well, both of us were
fortunate enough to be coached by his father, Coach Tommy on the track and field team.
And together, Allen and his father have shaped, positively shaped numerous lives of
student athletes coming out of St. Anthony's including one very famous centerfielder for
the Philadelphia Phillies, which you guys got to vote on-line for his all-star thing, but
anyways, never mind We're not here today on a resolution thanking the Duarte family for
their years of service to the community, we're here...otherwise this room would be full of
people. We're here asking for, or I'm here asking for your favorable support of their
request which involves family lands in Iao Valley. As many of you know, the Duarte
family have been up there for generations. It's a simple, modest request and it will not
have a significant negative impact on the character of Iao Valley Road. I was retained
briefly, when I worked at Chris Hart & Partners about five years ago, I started on this
project but I've since left them. I'm no longer involved with this project professionally,
I'm here as a supporter of Allen and the family. I trust that the Council will ask the right
questions, and I know that Raymond Cabebe from Chris Hart will provide the right
answers. And I respectfully request that the Committee handle this matter expeditiously
and to pass the matter out to the Committee, I mean the full Council with a favorable
recommendation.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Frampton. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our last person to have signed up to testify today, and if there's anyone else,
please feel free to sign up with the woman outside the door. She'll take care of you. Noel
Kuraya.
MR. KURAYA: Good afternoon, Chairperson -CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon.
MR. KURAYA: --and County Council. My name is Noel Kuraya and I've just fmished three
years teaching band at Doris Todd School. Prior to that, I retired as a band teacher most
notably the last 20 at Iao School. And having set foot on Doris Todd campus three years
ago, was, you know, I had no idea what they were up to since most of my activity is
concentrated in Central Maui. I live in Kahului. I taught in Wailuku. I coach basketball at
Baldwin and youth leagues and things like that. So when I got there, I had no idea, other
than the fact that it was a Christian school, what was going on over there. And after being
there for a number of years now, you know, I realize that it does have a unique niche, if not
on Maui, in that community. And one that, my, I guess, my job is to provide a more public
face for it by taking the band out into the community and spreading the good news and the
aloha from our school to the community. But in, by approving the zoning change I
recognize that it allows the school to look into more long-term kind of goals, yeah, among
other things, perhaps an auditorium...a new auditorium band room kind of thing. Because
the band room currently occupies the oldest structure on the place and we have some
problems. There's no room on the campus for, I mean, that...that's sufficiently houses a
band, because I don't think that a band was ever conceived to be part of the school in the
original design. And with the, with the improving economy, we've noticed that more
people have been coming to the school to, as a really viable option because it is reasonable
and because the education and the values presented are excellent. And so our band has
gone from the teens three years ago and next year we'll be in the low 30's and we look
forward to two years from now being in the 40's. And so, long-term planning at this point
is just people talking but in the future we look forward to be more...something more
concrete. So your approval would be most gratefully received. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for our testifier? If not, thank you
for being here. Are there any other folks in the gallery that would like to testify? Last
chance. Seeing no one coming forward, the Chair would like, without objections, to close
public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
LU-30 COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT, DISTRICT BOUNDARY AMENDMENT,
AND CHANGE IN ZONING FOR DUARTE FAMILY (WAILUKU) (C.C. No. 09-316)
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair would also like to note the presence of a representative
from A&B, Mr. Grant Chun is in the audience in case we need him later. Thank you.
Members, the first item on the agenda is Land Use 30, relating to a request from
Allen D. Duarte for a Community Plan Amendment from Rural to Single-family, a District
Boundary Amendment from Rural to Urban and a Conditional Change in Zoning from
Agricultural District to R-3 Residential District for approximately 33,227 square feet of
property located on Iao Valley Road in Wailuku. I'd like to refer the Members to the revised
proposed bills transmitted by the Department of the Corporation Counsel by correspondence
dated April 1, 2010 and you have those. They were passed out to you. You have the bill for the
Duarte's. I have asked the consultant for the applicants, Raymond Cabebe of Chris Hart &
Partners, Inc., to provide the Committee with a short PowerPoint presentation. The Committee
will be in recess for a couple of minutes to prepare the Chamber for the presentation. Please do
not leave the Chamber. The meeting is now in recess. . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

1:58 p.m.

RECONVENE: 1:59 p.m.

CHAIR BAISA:
.(gavel). . . The meeting will come back to order. Mr. Cabebe, if you would
please start the presentation.
. . . BEGIN PRESENTATION .
MR. CABEBE: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa and members of the Land Use Committee. My name is
Raymond Cabebe, with Chris Hart & Partners, representing the Duarte family. Before you is a
PowerPoint for the State District Boundary amendment, a Community Plan amendment and a
County Change in Zoning for two parcels for the Duarte family in Iao Valley. Just a little bit of
the application history. In 2006, the applications were accepted by the Planning Department.
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In 2007, a draft EA was prepared and reviewed by the Planning Commission. The draft EA
was required because of the Community Plan Amendment and the required compliance with
Chapter 343 for an environmental assessment. A final...the fmal EA was completed in July
2007 and a finding of no significant impact was accepted by the Maui Planning Commission
and the FONSI notice was published in August 2007. The Planning Commission then reviewed
the applications in November of 2007 and approved it, subject to conditions. The project is
located in Iao Valley on Iao Valley Road, as you can see the...on this map here. This is a tax
map showing the two parcels, parcels 5 and 6 over here. This is an aerial. You can't see it too
well on this projector, but you can kind of see the settlement pattern along Iao Valley Road, lot
of residential homes on the left side as you're going down the road. There's, there's also some
residential homes on the right side as you're...before the Duarte parcels and it continues down
towards Kepaniwai Park. The Duarte family has been in the Iao Valley, as Rory noted, for
generations. These particular parcels have been owned by the Duarte family for over 60 years.
I know there's more Duarte's that live down, further down on the road and over, the Parcel 5 is
just under half an acre. Parcel 6 is slightly over a quarter of an acre. And there's two...there's
a family residence on each of those parcels. On the left side of this table, it shows the current
land use designations for the two parcels. The State Rural, Community Plan Rural and County
Ag and they're requesting change of these designations to the designations on the right, Urban,
Single-Family and R-3 Residential. The intent of this, these actions are to allow the family to
subdivide the parcel, particularly the larger parcel. The subdivision ordinances require that
there be consistency and conformity with the community plan and the State and County land
use designations. This is the community plan map. As you can see, Iao Stream is Open Space.
Most of the land is Rural. There's a small portion here that is Single-Family, already SingleFamily. And I believe those parcels are owned by Duarte's also. And so these are the two
subject parcels that we're requesting Urban and Single-Family use. These are two photos of
the existing dwellings that are on the parcels. The one on the top is on the larger parcel, Parcel
5 and the one on the bottom is the one on Parcel 6. This plan shows how the existing homes
are situated on the parcels. As you can see the Parcel 5, there's ample room for a subdivision
there. In summary, the proposed request is located in an area that has city-like concentration.
If you remember on the...on those...on the aerial map, it shows a lot of single-family homes
and the concentration of those homes are city like. The closeness of Iao to Wailuku town is
also a consideration. The proposed request meets the intent of the Residential Zoning District
and will not adversely affect or interfere with existing public services and will not adversely
impact social, cultural, economic, environmental and ecological character and quality of the
surrounding area. So in conclusion, the environmental assessment process, there was a
determination for a finding of no significant impact by the Maui Planning Commission. There
were no negative comments received during the comment period, and the applicants are
seeking a recommendation of approval of the consolidated application. These are the two
recommended conditions. And they're...basically will be done during the subdivision process.
This concludes the presentation. Thanks for listening.

. . . END OF PRESENTATION...
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Cabebe. Members, we'll be in recess for couple of
minutes so we can put the screen up again. Meeting is now in recess. . . .(gavel). . .

RECESS:

2:04 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:05 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA:
.(gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order. We'll now ask the
Planning Department for any comments on this matter. Mr. Yoshida.
MR. YOSHIDA: Good afternoon, Madam Chair and Members of the Land Use Committee. The
Maui Planning Commission conducted a public hearing on these applications on
November 27, 2007. There was no written testimony or oral testimony received either in
support or in opposition to the request. After due deliberation, the Commission recommended
approval of the Community Plan Amendment, State Land Use District Boundary
Reclassification, and Change in Zoning. For the Change in Zoning, they did recommend the
two conditions to minimize impacts to historic resources as noted in the PowerPoint
presentation. These conditions were in response to comments received from the Office of
Hawaiian Affairs. There was some time that passed while the applicant tried to resolve some
inconsistencies between the meets and bounds description provided and the maps that were
provided. There were about three back and forth iterations of this. And the matter was
transmitted to the Council in October of 2009. That concludes the Department's comments.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair appreciates that. Members, if anyone thinks that we're
going to need Mike Miyamoto to come down, I'd like to put in that call now, if anybody feels
they want to ask him any questions. Seeing none, okay, well then we won't call him now, we'll
get him later. Okay. Members, you've seen the conditions and you have the, you have a bill
that staff circulated to you. Any comments or any questions? Just so that everybody knows,
we have two conditions of zoning. One is that during the subdivision process, the State
Historic Preservation Division shall be consulted to determine the need for an archaeological
survey or other requirements to minimize impacts to historic resources. And the second
condition is that in the event historic resources, including human skeletal remains, are
identified during routine construction activities, all work shall cease in the immediate vicinity
of the find, and the find shall be protected from additional disturbance, and the State Historic
Preservation Division, Maui Section shall be contacted immediately and they give a phone
number. Any comments? Member Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Just for the record, so the two conditions, these
were initiated by was it the Commission or was this by the Department? If I could get
clarification.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Yoshida, please.
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MS. CUA: It...Ann Cua. It was actually on the Department's recommendation.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Department's, alright. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair, thank you. And for the Department, the Department's
recommendations referenced by Mr. Molina, that was somehow in, in conjunction with OHA?
OHA's recommendations? And can the Department tell me if so, what was the, what was the
rationale for OHA to request such conditions?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yes, Council Chair Mateo, the conditions were...recommended conditions were
developed relative to comments made by the Office of Hawaiian Affairs based on Exhibit 10 in
the Department's report. You know, they do talk about in the third paragraph, requesting a... we
ask that as a stipulation of the rezoning or boundary reclassification, archaeological inventory
survey will be required prior to ground altering activities, and then in the next paragraph that
they ask, in accordance with Section 6E46.6, Hawaii Revised Statutes and Chapter 13.300, if
the project moves forward and if any significant cultural deposits or human skeletal remains are
encountered, work shall stop in the immediate vicinity and State Historic Preservation Division
shall be contacted.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: That's primarily boilerplate though. I mean, it's standard language,
primarily because of the area, Iao Valley.
MR. YOSHIDA: Well, I guess, yeah, this is pretty standard language.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Member Mateo. Any further questions about this issue?
Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I just want to follow up on that a little bit
with a question -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --for the Department. So under these conditions, the
recommended conditions and because it says that, I guess, during routine construction
activities, if historic resources, including human skeletal remains are identified then the work
will cease. Who will make this identification? Does the conditions require an archaeologist to
be present during construction?
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MR. YOSHIDA: Again, relative to condition number one, we are requiring that they consult with
State Historic Preservation Division. Relative to condition number two, it doesn't necessarily
require an archaeologist to be present. It's just in the event that historic resources are
uncovered during construction, that they cease work and notify State Historic Preservation
Division.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So does it require the contractor then to make the identification
and the report?
MR. YOSHIDA: That probably would be fleshed out more when they go through the subdivision
process and contact the State Historic Preservation Division.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Because it talks about during construction that resources
may be identified. I'm just asking, who makes that identification. Who determines that there
historic resources or do they just stop, thinking that it may be and then they have to call in the
State Historic Preservation Division to make that determination?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yes. That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Alright. Thank you. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Medeiros, it appears that what OHA is requesting is that the condition be revised,
and they'd like it to say that an archaeological inventory survey be required prior to ground
altering activities on the subject parcel.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Which is different from you start and then you stop if you find something.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that information. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. That was just what I was I going to ask, because in OHA's
letter, that's specifically the wording. Is... could I ask the Department then if this is what OHA
had requested, did they retract or was there any reason why? 'Cause I see the one condition,
you know, here, number one, you know, it's got they're gonna I guess look and see if there is
anything. But they were very specific in their communication on June 14, 2007. So could you
ask why or explain why that was not recommended, the language that OHA had requested?
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MR. YOSHIDA: I guess, Councilmember Johnson, these recommended conditions were developed by
the Department in response to the comments made by Office of Hawaiian Affairs to address
minimization of impacts on historical resources. I guess currently, they're not contemplating
any ground altering activity, but at such time that they do, you know, the applicant would be
consulting with the State Historic Preservation Division.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and...but this says, we ask that as a stipulation of
rezoning or District Boundary Reclassification an archaeological inventory survey is required
prior to that. So, you know, I guess, I'm reading it a little differently.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, the Chair is aware that, you know, we have a condition before us
and we also as a Committee can choose to amend that condition. And you could consider the
language that, you know, OHA has recommended. If the group, the Committee wishes to do
that Chair is proposed to recommend an amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. Okay. And then at the appropriate time then...
CHAIR BAISA: I wanted to see how the Committee felt -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --and if you feel you want to amend it then I have a drafted amendment -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --just in case we need one.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And Madam Chair, I would, I would like to amend that,
because I would like to follow what they did ask.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. R-3 Residential, what is the lot size requirements?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Yoshida, please.
MR. YOSHIDA: Ten thousand square foot minimum.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Ten thousand?
MR. YOSHIDA: Ten thousand.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. So if there's any subdivision that's going to be done, it's
going to be done on one parcel? Or is the subdivision is to subdivide the two particular
parcels -CHAIR BAISA: I think the -MR. YOSHIDA: Yeah. I believe that...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --that are...that we're looking at?
CHAIR BAISA: --...(Inaudible)... sizes.
MR. YOSHIDA: Yeah. If there were not a consolidation and re-subdivision done, then it only impact
the parcel 5.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So just separating the two lots?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. So there may never be construction. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. If I could ask the Department, now did SHPD
offer that same recommendation like OHA or did they, or this is just generated only by OHA?
And I understand because Iao Valley is an area that we're, you know, it's very culturally
sensitive. There have been, I guess, excavations made of iwi. Did SHPD offer the same
concurrence with OHA?
MR. YOSHIDA: I guess, Councilmember Molina, the application was not sent to SHPD because there
was no actual work being proposed at this time.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So only when work is being proposed, then SHPD gets involved?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yes. That's why it wasn't sent at this...to SHPD at this time.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Okay, I was just curious as to...I know 'cause in the conditions it
mentions I guess SHPD will be contacted but I was just sort of wondering if, you know, for
consistency's sake, I would think it would be the same as OHA. So, anyway. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional comments? Member Pontanilla?
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So just for my own curiosity, you know, not looking at this
thing here. If anybody do expansions on their homes, in certain locations, you're going to
require them to have, you know, similar conditions imposed on that property owner, if he or she
want to expand.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Yoshida?
MR. YOSHIDA: I guess it depends on the comments that are received from the agencies and the
context of the subdivision review, if they were doing a similar type action.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: This is only while a subdivision is being considered?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But if a home is being built, close to sacred grounds, what
happens?
MR .YOSHIDA: I believe that's part of the Building Permit process. If there are ground disturbing
activities, they'll send...the DSA will send the application to State Historic Preservation
Division for their review and comments.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So conditions like this, will be probably imposed on that
property owner?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yes, as part of the Building Permit process.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Medeiros, did you want to say something? I see, I thought I saw your hand
up. Member Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Yeah. Madam Chairman, you know, and I know we're going to go this
route to, I guess, strengthen the condition, maybe we should also include notification to the
Burial Council as well, because, you know, upon construction, because this is a culturally
sensitive area. I don't know if that's a direction we should go as well because...
CHAIR BAISA: Could we ask Planning maybe. I don't know what SOP is.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Yeah. Maybe.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Yoshida, can you respond?
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VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Should we include Burial Council in terms of notification if there is
construction?
MR. YOSHIDA: Well, I think the Burial Council would get involved if there were say bones or
cultural deposits that were found. But they would be notified through the State Historic
Preservation Division.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So there wouldn't be a need to include that language in it because through
SHPD they would notify the Burial Council. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions? Chair wants to remind you that the...that this condition is
something that would happen, the archaeological inventory survey would be required if they do
ground altering activities, prior to doing it. If they don't do it, then they don't need to do it.
Members, any additional discussion? Any other issues that you want to talk about in regard to
this application? Otherwise, the Chair will have us make a decision on this archaeological
inventory survey or this condition. Recommendation? Would you like my recommendation?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair recommends, and you have a copy of the proposed change amendment to
the Condition No. 1. And we would...Chair would recommend we delete existing Condition
No. 1 of the revised proposed Change in Zoning bill and insert a new Condition No. 1 to read
as follows: that an archaeological inventory survey shall be conducted by a qualified
archaeological consultant with a report of the findings, significance, assessments and
recommended mitigation submitted to the State Historical Preservation Division for review and
acceptance prior to proceeding with any ground altering activity.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBERS JOHNSON AND PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member Molina, seconded by Member Pontanilla to proceed
with this amendment. Any discussion? Any further discussion?
MS. NAKATA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MS. NAKATA: Staff just noted a typographical error in the handout that was prepared. It should be
State Historic Preservation Division.
CHAIR BAISA: State Historic. Oh, okay. Historic, not Historical.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Not hysterical. . .(chuckled). . . Okay. We got a little amendment. Did everybody
get that?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: It's a friendly amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Any more discussion? If not, all those in favor, Chair would like you to say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no"?
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: REPLACE CONDITION NO. 1 OF THE CHANGE IN
ZONING BILL.

CHAIR BAISA: The Chair will mark it eight "ayes" and one Member excused--Member
Sol Kaho'ohalahala.
Is there anything else that the members would like to discuss in regards to this application?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
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CHAIR BAISA: The Chair would like to note, that if the Committee's ready, I'll make my
recommendation.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED "Recommendation?"
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members, the Chair will first entertain a motion to recommend passage on
first reading of the revised proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDNANCE TO
AMEND THE WAILUKU-KAHULUI COMMUNITY PLAN AND LAND USE MAP FROM
RURAL TO SINGLE-FAMILY FOR PROPERTIES SITUATED AT TAX MAP KEY
NUMBERS (2)3-5-003:005 AND (2)3-5-003:006, WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII", and that's it.
The reason I'm using TMKs, folks, is because it really is clearer than street addresses.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Madam Chair, I move to approve the bill as you have so stated.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. The Chair has the motion made by Member Molina,
seconded by Member Pontanilla to recommend passage on first reading. Any discussion?
Seeing none, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say "no"?

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councihnember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF REVISED COMMUNITY PLAN
AMENDMENT BILL.
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CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries. Chair will mark it eight "ayes" and one Member excused, Member
Sol Kaho'ohalahala. Members, the Chair will next entertain a motion to recommend passage
on first reading of the revised proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
AMEND THE STATE LAND USE DISTRICT CLASSIFICATION FROM RURAL TO
URBAN FOR PROPERTIES SITUATED AT TAX MAP KEY NUMBERS (2)3-5-003:005
AND (2)3-5-003:006, WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So moved, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: It's been moved by Member Molina and seconded by Member Pontanilla to approve
the, first, to recommend passage on first reading of the proposed bill. Any discussion? Seeing
no discussion, all those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say "no"?
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF REVISED DISTRICT BOUNDARY
AMENDMENT BILL.

CHAIR BAISA: Chair will mark it with eight ayes, one member excused. So it passes.
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Members, the Chair will recommend a motion, will entertain a motion to recommend passage
on first reading of the revised proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
CHANGE ZONING FROM AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT TO R-3 RESIDENTIAL
DISTRICT (CONDITIONAL ZONING) FOR PROPERTIES SITUATED AT TAX MAP KEY
NUMBERS (2)3-5-003:005 AND (2)3-5-003:006, WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII". And also, is
this where we had the amendment, Carla? Incorporating the amendment that was made today.
Any discussion? Oh, we had a discussion, we need a motion.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Madam Chair, I move to approve the revised proposed bill as you have so
stated.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Madam Chairman, second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. We have a motion made by Member Molina and a second by Member
Pontanilla. Any discussion?
MS. NAKATA: Excuse me, Madam Chair, would this include the filing of the CC?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. And will included the filing of the CC, if you don't mind, motion makers and
seconder? Friendly?
UNIDENTIFIED COUNCILMEMBER: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, we're adding the filing. Any discussion on this item? First of all, the Chair
would like to say that I am very happy that this matter is being, you know, we're moving
towards concluding this matter today. It's always nice to see a long-term kamaaina family be
able to pass land on to their family and to be able to keep their children on that land. And as far
as I can remember, I was surprised in the PowerPoint that it said the Duarte's had been there
for 60 years. I thought it might have been longer, because I'm pretty old and I remember them
there as a child. So anyway, that's my, my, my words on this subject. Any additional
comments? If not, Members, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say "no"?

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

June 30, 2010

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF REVISED CHANGE IN ZONING
BILL AND FILING OF COMMUNICATION.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, we're going to mark that eight "ayes" and one Member excused, Member
Kaho' ohalahala. Motion carried. And that takes care of that item. Congratulations to the
Duarte's.
LU-35 COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT, DISTRICT BOUNDARY AMENDMENT S
AND CHANGE IN ZONING FOR DORIS TODD MEMORIAL CHRISTIAN DAY
SCHOOL (PAIA) (C.C. No. 10 41)
-

CHAIR BAISA: Members, the second item on our agenda today is Land Use 35, relating to a request
from the Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School, located at 519 Baldwin Avenue, Paia, for
a Community Plan Amendment from Single-family to Public/Quasi-Public for approximately
2.411 acres, a District Boundary Amendment from Agriculture to Urban for approximately
3.431 acres and a Change in Zoning to establish a P-1 Public/Quasi-Public District Zoning for
approximately 3.431 acres in Paia. I would like to refer the Members to the proposed bills
transmitted by County Communication Number 10-41 and I believe those have been handed
out to you by Staff at the moment. We've asked the consultant for the applicant, Mr. Cabebe,
Raymond Cabebe to provide the Committee with a short PowerPoint presentation. The
Committee will be in recess for a couple moments while we bring the screen back down again,
and ask...Chair asks you to please not leave the Chambers so that we can use...make good use
of our time. Meeting is now is now in recess. . . .(gavel). . .

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

June 30, 2010

RECESS:

2:28 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:30 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA:
.(gavel). . . Meeting will come back to order. Mr. Cabebe, if you could proceed
with the presentation.
. . . BEGIN PRESENTATION .
MR. CABEBE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good afternoon again, everybody. My name is Raymond
Cabebe, representing Chris Hart & Partners, who is representing the Doris Todd Memorial
Christian Day School for these applications for District Boundary Amendment, Community
Plan Amendment, and Change in Zoning. So the information about the Doris Todd School,
you've heard some information from Mrs. Moore and the other testifiers. It was originally
known as the Paia Baptist Christian Day School and was founded in 1956 and moved to the
current site in '60, around '61, '62. I think, they said the lease was in '62. Upon Mrs. Todd's
death it was renamed in her memory. The school is an accredited school, has approximately
145 students, which kind of varies from year to year from preschool through eighth with a staff
of 23, Monday through Friday like all schools, time from 7:50 to 2:15 p.m. The applications
were accepted in 2005 by the Planning Department. A Community Plan Amendment was
submitted in 2006 because a portion of the, of the school site was determined to be SingleFamily and that needed to be changed to Public/Quasi-Public. So in 2006, the Community Plan
Amendment was, was submitted. The draft environmental assessment was triggered by the
Community Plan Amendment and it was reviewed in 2008 by the Planning Commission, and a
finding of no significant impact was determined in 2009 by the Planning Commission. In...in
April of 2010, the Planning Commission recommended approval with conditions. This project
is located in Paia, in upper Paia actually. This is an aerial map showing...the project is right
here with lower Paia down here, Baldwin Avenue coming up here. The former sugar mill is
right across from Skill Village. And up the road some more is Paia Elementary and Holy
Rosary Church. This is a zoom in to the parcel. The parcel is owned...there's actually three
parcels. They're owned by A&B. It's a three and a half, three and a half acre site. A&B has
applied for a subdivision, whereby they will consolidate the three parcels and then re-subdivide
it into two parcels. And the parcel that will be created will be...the school will acquire that.
This is the tax map and the school's located approximately right here. This is Parcel 20, the
larger parcel. It's about 1,000 acres. The old Maui High School is up here. This is Baldwin
Avenue coming this way. If you zoom into where the parcel is, this is Parcel 44, Parcel 52,
surrounded by Parcel 20 around here. And that shows where the school site is. The subdivision
map shows again, Parcel 20, which will become Lot B2. Lot B1 is the school site, right here.
This is a more detailed map of the school site. Ms. Moore was talking about the long-range
plan for the school. This is the site plan prepared by the architect showing the existing church
building, the classroom buildings that have already been built. This is the site of the proposed
library, computer lab and a future site of a pavilion. Some of the site photos. This is Baldwin
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Avenue, going towards Makawao. Going into the parking lot. The main building of Doris
Todd School which is a former Assemblies of...Assembly of God church. The building is now
used for administration, assembly, the teachers' lounge, the current library is located there, the
music room and the computer room. And on Sundays, the church is used or the building is
used as a church, Paipala Church services. This is a preschool building, down on the, on the
west side of the parcel. This is the kindergarten and first grade buildings that were built in
2001. These are grades two to five that was built in 2006. And these are junior high school,
what they call a junior high school buildings, grades six to eight. This table shows the existing
land use designations, Agriculture, Single-Family, and Interim. And on the right side as shown
the proposed designations are Urban, Public/Quasi-Public and P-1 Public/Quasi-Public. The
parcel has been in State Ag since 1963 when the State Ag law came into effect. The Paia-Haiku
Community Plans shows the parcel as Public/Quasi-Public and Single-Family for both
versions. And it's County Interim due to the inconsistency between the State designation and
the community plan. The State Land Use Map showing the existing uses right now. With the
approval of this request, it will look like this. Urban will be on the church site. This is the
current Paia Community Plan. With the change, it would be enlarged at Public/Quasi-Public
section right there. County zoning is Interim and with this approval, it will become
Public/Quasi-Public P-1. This is a 1957 aerial. This is from the A&B Sugar Mill Museum. If
you look on the wall over there, there's this big map there. And it shows that the Doris Todd
site, here, this is upper Paia in its heyday. Skill Village, right across the street. It's still there,
but it's much larger. There's the Hawaiian-Spanish camp on this side. Store Village right here.
School Village here. Paia School is up here past off the map. You can see a little bit of Holy
Rosary School and Church here. Nashiwa Camp was right here, the site of the original bakery.
Orpheum Camp was right here. Kaheka Camp is up further up the road, up here, I believe.
This is what it looks like now. All the camps have been...are gone, replaced by sugar cane
fields. The only landmarks still there, Paia School, Holy Rosary, the gym, and Skill Village.
That was to show that the site has never been used for commercial sugar cane. Prior to Doris
Todd School being there, it was Assemblies...Assembly of God Church. Also it was a
community center there. I think there was a, you know, cultural study, the hospital was there at
one time, one time also. The site was never evaluated by the Land Study Bureau and by the
ALISH program. They did not consider it for classification, any kind of agricultural
classification, so it does not meet the standards for important agricultural lands. And the
surrounding lands are community planned for Single-Family. Act 124 amended Hawaii
Revised Statutes, Chapter 205 in 2008, and what it did was it created this new section regarding
the reclassification of ag lands. And it required two mandatory conditions that should be made
conditions of any kind of reclassification. And the State Land Use Boundary requests meets
this criteria. And basically what these two conditions are the conditions that are on the
recommended conditions from the Planning Department. It's just a prohibition of any action
that would interfere with farming operations since it's adjacent to farming, adjacent to
agriculturally...agricultural lands. And the second one is a notification to owners or developers
of the particular parcel that there's a...that agricultural pursuits are protected by the State. And
within the draft Maui Island Plan, the school is also within the Urban Growth Boundaries. The
applicant is requesting a State Land Use District Boundary Amendment from Ag to Urban;
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Community Plan Amendment from Single-Family to Quasi-Public, Public/Quasi-Public just for
that small two-and-a-half-acre portion of Parcel 20; the Change in Zoning for the entire parcels
from Interim to P-1 Public/Quasi-Public. And this land use designation request is required for
the subdivision to proceed, in order for Doris Todd to acquire that site. And there was a finding
of no significant impact by the Maui Planning Commission; no negative comments were
received during the comment period; and the applicant is seeking recommendation of approval
of the consolidated applications. This concludes my presentation. Thank you for listening.

. . . END OF PRESENTATION .
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Cabebe. The Committee will be in recess. I think that
what I'll do is give you a little break now so that you can take a look at the paperwork that's on
your desk and at three o'clock, we'll rock and roll. Meeting is now in recess. . .(gavel). . .

RECESS:

2:37 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:38 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: .(gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order? Members, thank you for
the brief recess. I think it was good for all of us. We're all ready to go here. Planning, any
comments before we get into any discussion?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yes, Madam Chair. The Maui Planning Commission conducted a public hearing on
these matters at its meeting of April 28, 2009. Ten people spoke in favor and no one spoke
against the request. There were no letters received either in support or in opposition to the
request. After due deliberation the Commission is recommending approval of the Community
Plan Amendment from Single-Family to Public/Quasi-Public for the portion of Parcel 20; the
approval of the State Land Use Reclassification from the Agricultural District to the State
Urban District, subject to the two conditions as mandated by the Act 124 amendment to the
State Land Use law, Chapter 205, Hawaii Revised Statutes, as the properties are located
contiguous to lands in the State Agricultural District; and also approval of the Change in
Zoning from Interim District to P-1 Public/Quasi-Public District. And that concludes the
Department's comments.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Yoshida. Members, any discussion on the item before us? You heard
the presentation from the applicant given to us by the consultant, and you've heard Planning
comments. Comments from the Members. Questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation, Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Members, anything else? Otherwise, the Chair will proceed with her
recommendation with no objections.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, the Chair will first entertain a motion to recommend passage on first
reading of the proposed bill entitled, "A BILL"...I seem to be missing something. Members,
we're going to have a very brief recess. Don't leave. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS:

2:39 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:40 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Meeting is reconvened. Members, the Chair will first entertain a
motion to recommend passage on first reading of a proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE PAIA-HAIKU COMMUNITY PLAN AND LAND USE
MAP FROM SINGLE-FAMILY TO PUBLIC/QUASI-PUBLIC FOR PROPERTY SITUATED
AT PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So moved, Madam Chair, to approve the proposed bill as you have so
stated.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Molina. Do I have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a second by Member Pontanilla. Any discussion? Seeing none, the Chair
will call for the vote. All those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no"?
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF REVISED COMMUNITY PLAN
AMENDMENT BILL.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair will mark it eight "ayes", no "noes". Motion carries. And one Member
missing, excused, Member Sol Kaho' ohalahala. Do we, do we need... do I need some help,
Ms. Nakata? Just tell me.
MS. NAKATA: Madam Chair, Staff would recommend possibly amending the title of the bill to
provide better specificity, perhaps with respect to the name of the project.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have changed the name of that...of this bill to be sure that it refers to, to
change the title of the bill by deleting the phrase, "situated at" and inserting in its place, the
phrase, "occupied by the Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School". So it will now read, "A
BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE PAIA-HAIKU COMMUNITY PLAN AND
LAND USE MAP FROM SINGLE-FAMILY TO PUBLIC/QUASI-PUBLIC FOR PROPERTY
OCCUPIED BY THE DORIS TODD MEMORIAL CHRISTIAN DAY SCHOOL.". This is to
provide more specificity and better public notice in the bill title. Any comments?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR BAISA: No objections? Okay. So that's the amendment, and we'll be amending the title of
the bill. All those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no"?
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: REVISE COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT BILL.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries. We have eight "ayes" and one Member excused, Member
Kaho'ohalahala. Okay. Now we have an amended motion before us with the...no. Was that
good enough, Carla, or do we have to go back to the original motion since we changed that
title?
MS. NAKATA: Would the Chair mind perhaps doing a motion to recommend passage of the proposed
bill as amended?
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair would not object to doing that at all. The Chair will entertain a motion to
recommend passage on the first reading of the proposed bill as amended. And you've heard
what that bill now says. It's a bill for an ordinance to amend the Paia-Haiku Community Plan
and Land Use Map. You've heard the amendment. You've heard the whole bill. And the
change in that bill is the title. Because we wanted to make sure that if anybody was looking at
this when it's posted for first and second reading, that they will be able to know that we're
talking about Doris Todd. Otherwise, it's missing in the title. So that's the motion that I need.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, Madam, Madam Chair, move to approve the proposed bill as
amended.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second. Any discussion?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
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VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Just a quick procedural question.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Should we withdraw the original motion that was made on the bill that
wasn't amended at the time for the record? Yeah, I think
CHAIR BAISA: Why don't we amend, why don't we do that.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So, I guess for the record, then I'll withdraw that initial motion with the old
bill title, I guess that didn't include the Doris Todd.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. I'm sorry, I missed that. I knew we had to amend it and I missed it.
Thank you. Member Pontanilla, you'll stay as the seconder?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I'm okay with that.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So it's gone. All those in favor of that, it's gone. No objections?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. I mean if anybody has an objection, please raise your hand, the Chair will be
happy to deal with it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. ... (laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We just like the way you're doing things. Just "shoot", out the
door. Okay.
... (Laughter)...

CHAIR BAISA: Well, you know this gets very complicated when we're dealing with changing titles
in the middle of the stream. Okay. The Chair will next entertain a motion to recommend
passage on first reading of the proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
AMEND THE STATE LAND USE DISTRICT CLASSIFICATION FROM AGRICULTURAL
TO URBAN FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: See again, we need to change.. .
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VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Just for consideration, I'll make the motion and then at a later point we can
amend to change the title -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --if that's okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. So I'll move to approve the proposed bill as stated by you, Madam
Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Thank you very much. I have a motion and a second. Now, I will
entertain an amendment to change that title, to change Section 2 of the proposed District
Boundary amendment bill to correct the title of the unilateral agreement...oh wait a minute.
I'm sorry guys. I'm not able to follow this. We...we're kind of messed up here. Again, we
need a brief request [sic], brief, brief request [sic] so we can get through this. Thank you.
.(gavel). . .
RECESS:

2:43 p.m.

RECONVENE: 3:10 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . (gavel). . . Okay we have a motion on the floor. And Chair is going to entertain a
motion to revise the title of the bill by deleting the phrase "situated at" and inserting in its
place the phrase "occupied by the Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So moved, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion and a second to amend the title to change it to the new language.
Any discussion? All those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
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CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no"?

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: REVISE DISTRICT BOUNDARY AMENDMENT BILL.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion is carried. Now we have the bill as amended that we need to take action on.
You all have the language of the bill as amended. Any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I need to ask a, just a question, just because I asked the applicant but
I need to ask Planning Department. And this would be for the Community Plan amendment -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --also the District Boundary amendment, and then the Change in
Zoning. In the 3.432 acres of that big 1,000-acre parcel, does this change only apply to the
those acres and so nothing surrounding this by...any land owned by A&B would make it so that
they now have less to do when they come in?
MR. YOSHIDA: That's correct, Councilmember Nishiki. It only involves the lands for the Doris
Todd School.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, this is a lot more complicated than I have ever seen and I apologize that
we're discombobbled [sic] today but we will get through it. We have the motion on the floor
and we need to make another amendment. The Chair will entertain a motion to amend
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Section 2 of the proposed District Boundary Amendment bill to correct the title of the unilateral
agreement to read, "Unilateral Agreement and Declaration of Conditions for State Land Use
District Boundary amendment" instead of "Unilateral Agreement and Declaration for
Conditional Zoning".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Any discussion on that? As you can see, this is quite a complicated process but we
will get through it. All those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed?
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kali& ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FURTHER REVISE DISTRICT BOUNDARY
AMENDMENT BILL.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion is carried. We're going to mark it eight "ayes", one Member excused,
Member Kaho' ohalahala. Now, is there any more discussion on the amended bill before us?
None? All those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say "no"?
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember ICaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF REVISED DISTRICT BOUNDARY
AMENDMENT BILL.
CHAIR BAISA:
The motion carries.
We'll mark it eight "ayes" and one excused,
Member Kaho'ohalahala. Members, the Chair will entertain a motion to recommend passage
on first reading of the proposed bill entitled, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
ESTABLISH P-1 PUBLIC/QUASI-PUBLIC DISTRICT ZONING FOR PROPERTIES
SITUATED AT PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Madam Chair, move to approve the proposed bill as stated by you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: And to include the filing of the communication.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Before we proceed, the Chair will also entertain a
motion to revise the title of the bill by deleting the phrase "situated at" and inserting in its place
the phrase "occupied by the Doris Todd Memorial Christian Day School".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: The motion and a second to do the amendment. All those in favor of the amendment,
please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say "no"?
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: REVISE CHANGE IN ZONING BILL.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries. Eight "ayes" and one Member excused, Member Kaho'ohalahala.
Any comments on the amended bill before us?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Seeing none, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED AYE
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say "no".
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair Molina,
and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF REVISED CHANGE IN ZONING
BILL AND FILING OF COMMUNICATION.

CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries. Mark it eight "ayes" and one Member excused, Member Sol
Kaho' ohalahala. Ms. Nakata, have we gotten through all that we need to do today?
MS. NAKATA: Yes, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: I want to be sure. Before I turn everybody loose and they run out the door and I have
to -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Before we run out the door.
CHAIR BAISA: --and I have to call you back.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're not going to be able to do that.
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CHAIR BAISA: Members, I'd like to thank you very much for your cooperation today and your
patience. This apparently was a very complicated matter. I had no idea that it was so
complicated. And what really complicated it was the need to change the title of the bills as we
proceeded. Chair would like to thank you for your help and would like to thank the Staff and
the applicants for their patience. Thank Doris Todd for being here with us. And thank the
Administration representatives and Corp. Counsel as well as my staff. Members, this meeting,
there being no further business, the meeting is adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 3:20 p.m.
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